
 
COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2013 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

GERMANTOWN MUNICIPAL CENTER 
 

AGENDA 
 

 I. Call to order 
 
 II. Welcome and introductions 
 
 III. Approval of minutes 
  
 IV. Guest speaker: 
  Betsy Landers, National PTA, immediate past President 

 In 2010, Tennessee adopted the common core standards.  These standards are 
based on research that will better prepare students for college and careers.  
Tennessee began phasing in the standards for math and English during the 2011-
2012 school year.  Currently, grades K-12 are using the math and English 
standards.  Betsy Landers, Past President of the National PTA and Germantown 
resident has gained invaluable knowledge about the common core standards from 
her years serving public education through the PTA at the local, county, state and 
national levels.  With Germantown preparing for its own municipal school district, 
parents, teachers, PTA leaders and the general population need to be informed 
about the common core debate.  Come listen as she outlines the pros and cons of 
the common core initiative and answers your questions about it as time allows.   

 
 
    V.   Old Business 
      A.  Mayor’s report – Mayor Goldsworthy 
  B.  CONA Special Events report and elections 

   C.  Police report – Rob Jones 
 D.  Special Events report – Sherrye Harris 
   E.  Planning report – with handouts – Joe Nunes 
   F.  Neighborhood Services Division report – with handouts – Joe Nunes 

 
VI.    New Business  
 A.    Association concerns and updates 

   B.   Announcements – Sherrye Harris 
 

 VII.  Adjournment until January 23, 2014 
 

 
 Please Note: 
 If your association has a concern you wish to share at this meeting, please notify Billy 

Brown, 755-4961, or email him at bbrown6319@aol.com if at all possible.  It helps 
move the meeting along if we know in advance who wishes to speak. 

mailto:bbrown6319@aol.com

